HB 34

KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

98 RS BR 378 ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
KRS 18A.0751 shall be amended to add a provision for a severance program for permanent full-time and part-time employees with the approval of the Governor.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
The benefits of the severance program are not specifically outlined in the proposal, but the key element of this proposal as it relates to impact on Kentucky Retirement Systems is the impact on retirement/termination patterns among plan members, and how any severance payments are reflected in computation of the member’s accrued plan benefit.  The potential impact on retirement/termination patterns cannot be determined at this time.  To the extent that retirements are accelerated to earlier ages than would normally be the case, this will be reflected as an experience loss, increasing contribution requirements both relative to retirement and post retirement medical funding.  As far as how any severance benefits are reflected in the computation of the member’s accrued plan benefit, as long as these severance benefits are spread over all years of credited service (as per current administrative procedure), there will not be a significant impact on the computation of that accrued benefit.  If severance benefits are fully reflected in the final year of service, this would skew the calculation of the accrued benefit and consequently increase the liabilities and funding requirement relative to retirement benefits.

However, there is no way to estimate the potential cost impact of this proposal on the retirement system prior to seeing how many members are affected, and how severance benefits are reflected in the final computation of the member’s accrued benefit.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

Any acceleration of retirements resulting from such a severance program will result in an increase in required funding, but an estimate of that impact cannot be determined without some further idea of how many members may ultimately be affected, and the manner by which these members are so affected relative to current assumed retirement patterns.
IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1997 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated.  This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.

Stephen A. Gagel, F.S.A.
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